
 

St. Matthew’s C.E. Primary School 
 

    School Council Minutes 
Friday 27th November 9.15 am – Hall 

 

Apologies 
Zoya (3R) attended the meeting today.  

 
Feedback from Classes 
There was lots of feedback from classes today:  

• Sahil (6W) asked if we could make the school lunch packaging recyclable – we will speak to Mrs Walton 
about this 

• Ayesha (5B) asked if school jumpers with our new school logo are available – we will ask Mrs Walton 
about this  

• Ayesha (5B) also explained that her class had discussed that the metal football nets need painting – we 
will speak to Mr Mackley about this when he is back 

• Mus’ab (2K) asked if children could change their Dojo pictures – Y6 councillors offered to make 
instructions to explain how to do this  

• Several councillors asked if we could have Christmas parties – Miss Harling explained that we will be able 
to have Christmas parties, but just in a slightly different way this year 

 
School Rules 
Mr Chagas attended the meeting and reminded councillors about the new, simplified rules: 

• Be Safe 

• Be Responsible 

• Be Respectful 

• Be Thankful 
 

He asked councillors to hold a meeting with their class to discuss examples of how we can demonstrate these rules 
around school, writing their ideas on the chart provided. Ideas are then to be returned to Mr Chagas. 

 
Christmas Jumper Day 
Friday 11th December is Christmas Jumper Day. Instead of bringing in money, this year we are asking for 
donations for our local foodbank, ‘Preston Community Hub’. These could be tins, packets of food, or toiletries 
such as soap or toothbrushes. School councillors are going to make posters advertising this.  
 
Council Photos  
Miss Harling explained that for those children who are allowed, their photos have been taken and put on the 
School Council noticeboard. They will also go on the school website. 

 
Any other business 
Mrs Walton has asked councillors to have a think about what they like the most about our school, ready to record 
a special video message for the website. 

 
Headteacher:  Mr M Mackley 
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